
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

EFF LAUNCHES THE RADICAL VOICE NEWSLETTER ON THE 30th OF JULY 2021 

 

Friday, 30 July 2021 

 

The EFF launches the Radical Voice for The Poor and Working Class, a radical left-wing 

publication which will encompass revolutionary ideas, towards the achievement of economic 

freedom. 

 

The EFF has resolved in accordance with the resolutions of the 2nd National People’s 

Assembly, to establish a platform for genuine ideas which are in the interests of the people, 

having noted the palpable capture of popular media, and conceptualising it as one of the tools 

of the capitalist and racist ruling-class.  

 

The first edition of the Radical Voice will be released at 9:00am, on the 30 th of July 2021, on 

all social media platforms and on the EFF Website, free of charge. The publication will be 

released quarterly, with the second edition due to be released on the 1st of October 2021, and 

the third edition due to be released on the 3rd of December 2021. 

 

This is one of the many communication mechanisms the EFF will utilise to popularise 

revolutionary ideals and remain critical of all elements which seek to keep our people 

uneducated and oppressed.  

 

The Radical Voice will accept submission of articles from the public which must be no more 

than 1200 words. All submissions must be sent to the following email, 

communications@effonline.org.  
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